
 
               

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 February 6, 2024 

Ms. Jan Noriyuki, Commission Secretary 
Idaho Public Utilities Commission 
11331 W. Chinden Blvd., Bldg. 8, Suite 201-A 
P.O. Box 83720 
Boise, ID 83714 

 

RE: Addendum to MCI Access Transmission Services, LLC Case No. MCM-T-23-01 
Application to Discontinue Residential and Small Business Local Exchange Service in 
Idaho 

 

Dear Ms. Noriyuki: 

 

On November1, 2023, MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission 

Services ("MCI") filed a letter with the Idaho Public Utilities Commission (Case No. MCM-T-23-01), to 

notify the Commission pursuant to ID Title 62-612(2), that MCI planned to discontinue its provision of 

basic local exchange services to residential and small business customers effective on or after December 

31, 2023.  In the letter MCI noted that the standalone residential and small business interexchange service 

provided by MCI Communications Services LLC will not be discontinued at this time.  Our long-distance 

service will continue to be available as a stand-alone offering to all affected customers.  As such, MCI will 

continue to exist as a wholly owned subsidiary of Verizon Communications Inc. and will continue to 

provide local telecommunications services in Idaho as per our Idaho Certificate of Public Convenience 

and Necessity No. 337, which was issued by Commission Order No. 33663 and Case Number MCM-

T-03-01.     

If you have any questions, please contact me at 214-789-8217, or Jacqueline McGirr at 201-

394-5032 or jacqueline.m.mcgirr@verizon.com. 

 

Respectfully, 

                     
 

 

 
 

5055 North Point Pkwy 
02 Floor 
Alpharetta, GA  30022 

                  Karl Tucker 
                  Vice President - Regulatory 
                  214-789-8217 
                  Karl.tucker@verizon.com 
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